May 21, 2024
Dear Chief Jacobson,

The New Haven Police Civilian Review Board has reviewed Case Number 23C-015 and
members have compiled some recommendations. Below you will find those. If you there
is anything further needed please advise. Thank you.

Sincerely,

AnneMarie Rivera Berrios
New Haven Civilian Review Board Chair

Summary from Members Carter, Fawcett, Rivera-Berrios:

After reviewing this case we had a few documents we would like to review if they could
be made available to us:

-Past discipline for Patrol for the officer involved in this case along with shift times of
incidents (requested to Lt Agosto) - not received as of 6/24/2024

-Past discipline for IA for the officer involved in this case along with shift times for
incident (requested to Lt Agosto) - not received as of 6/24/2024

-Overtime log for this officer for a 3 month period proceeding the incident (requested to
Lt Agosto) - not received as of 6/24/2024

Recommendations:

-Review overtime log to determine if that could have impacted the officers performance
-Review shift times during disciplines to see if it could have impacted the officers
performance

-Ensure that all officers are trained on protocols when called to incidents at MTA, bus
station, colleges, Universities, police or substations,

-Provide a lengthy de-escalation training for this officer

-send the officer for a mental health assessment if it has not had one in the last year
(pre-5 year assessment) to ensure that no further supports are needed

-assign a mentor to this officer for a 6 month to one year period for monthly check ins
-Provide training to all officers when working with homeless population



